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Introduction: 
 

“The Greatness of a culture can be found in its celebrations.” 
- Siddharth Katragadda. 

The vibrant celebrations of our country make our national culture unique, 
mesmerizing, and appealing and it glues the people together in a bond of common 
respect and shared cultural ground.  

Tejas is a yearly cultural fest celebrated by Holy Cross College. This year, it was 
determined t be celebrated in last week of January. Our department was set to host a 
segment on 27th January. 
 

Preparation:  
 The preparation started with the announcement of it about a week or two before. 
The students started practicing for their performances while the teachers helped them 
around. 
The performances were ready, the stage was set at the outdoor playground near the 
canteen of the main campus. 
 

Celebration: 
 The Celebration was set to begin. The chief guest was Prof. Sukanta Kumar 
Senapati, Director of Central Sanskrit University, Ekalavya Campus. The program was 
rung by the MC Sayantani & Dilip. The holy lamp was lit by the dignitaries. Principal Dr. 
Fr. Benny John K. CSC delivered the welcome speech. And there was a welcome dance 
by Sanchai, a student of PG. 
 A wonderful drama was performed by the students of Dept. of English followed 
by a performance by Dept. of Teacher Education. A speech was delivered by Students 
Council Members. A beautiful instrumental performance was done by Jyotishree & her 
group. 
 Tanmay and his group performed a very good fusion dance which was followed 
by a performance by sayantika and her group. After this, the chief guest delivered the 
central thoughts.  
  



 

 
 

 
Pictures: Moments of Tejas 10.0 Celebration 



Prizes for various competitions were distributed and a vote of thanks was 
delivered by the Convenor, Lalita Reang and it all ended with singing the National 
Anthem. 
 

Conclusion:  

 
Picture: Faculties and some students of Department of Teacher Education in Tejas 
10.0 Celebration 
 
The Program was a grand success. The students, teachers and other staff members 
enjoyed a lot. The students who were involved in the process had a great experience of 
running a grandeur fest. 
 

 


